Town of Chester

Board of Selectmen

Water Commissioners

Minutes of Meeting – May 3, 2010

Members Present:
Michael W. Crochiere, Chairman; Gene Bishop, Clerk; R. Duane Pease, Vice Chairman; Town Administrator Ed MacDonald

Others Present:
Rene Senecal, Janice Brown, Fay Piergiovanni, Ed Meacham, Erin Kirchner, Michele Klemaszeski, Andy Myers, Richard Protasowicki –representative from Wright and Pierce Engineering Firm

Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. by M. Crochiere.  Warrants and minutes were signed.

OLD BUSINESS

Chester Theatre – Mr. Andy Myers addressed the Board regarding the increase in fee for the Chester Theater.  He suggested that the Board do a walk through when they first rent the space and then do a final walk through to determine if the floors need to be resurfaced.  Mr. Myers felt that an $800 deposit for the floors was excessive.  Mr. Crochiere made a motion to rescind the $800 deposit fee.  Seconded by Mr. Pease.  Unanimous Vote.

Chester Mountain Water – there will be a public hearing regarding the Water Company on May 10, 2010 at 7:00 PM.

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT

Highway Department Hours – Mr. Crochiere made a motion to rescind the five-day workweek for the Highway Department and change it to the four-day workweek as was done in previous years.  Mr. Pease seconded the motion.  Unanimous vote.

Mr. Hoppe would like to carry over vacation time till the next fiscal year.  Mr. Pease motioned to allow Mr. Hoppe to carry over his vacation time. Seconded by Mr. Bishop.  Unanimous vote.

Sign for Town Hall should arrive next week.

Army Corps of Engineers viewed the Main Street Bridge.  A letter needs to be sent to start removing vegetation.

NEW BUSINESS

Richard Protasowicki – representative from Wright and Pierce discussed the situation with the water plant.  The preliminary report states that it is not meeting disinfection standards.  The slow sand process is not adequate enough to cure the existing problem.  There needs to be an alternative disinfecting system.  The cost to restructure the water plant to bring it in compliance is approximately two million dollars.  Treatment of the water needs to be addressed.  The USDA will cover 75% of the grant if the town qualifies.  Mr. Crochiere made a motion to send a letter of support to the USDA in pursuit of the grant funds.  Seconded by Mr. Pease.  Unanimous vote.

Bids were opened for the Transfer Station at 7:00 PM. Closed at 7:25 PM.  Mr. Crochiere made a motion to send the bids to Town Counsel for review.  Seconded by Mr. Pease.  Unanimous vote.

Phase 2 of the Route 20 project is moving forward.

Chester on Track will be held on May 22, 2010.  Everyone is invited to attend.

CITIZEN”S CONFERENCE

Michele Klemaszeski asked about the progress with the trees on the Baystate Abrasive Site.  

Finance Committee should be finalizing the budget this week.    

Mr. Pease made a motion to adjourn at 7:56 PM.  Seconded by Mr. Bishop.  Unanimous vote.  

Respectfully submitted,

     Ed MacDonald

___________________________

Michael W. Crochiere, Chairman

____________________________

R. Duane Pease, Vice Chairman

___________________________

Eugene Bishop, Clerk

